DI Growers & Producers Alliance

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday, March  20, 2019

at 4:00pm The Community School
1.
Minutes of Feb meeting  Approved.
2. Financial Report  – no change in the balance
3.
Denman Works Community Grants

The Board decided to apply for funding for the following:
a. Bean Thresher Box – to be made on island
$  100

b. Beehive warmer for varoa mite control

$1,500

c. Two Cabros for the Farmers Market and


  catered events by the GPA



$1,000

      d. The Seedy Saturday Event 



$   500








Total

$3,100


Enrico and Dylan will work on the application by the March 26th.
Pat will send Enrico a picture of the Cabros and Heidi will send pics of the
Bee Warmer and Thresher box to be included in the grant application.
If the Beehive machine is approved Heidi will purchase it when in Germany
in August and bring it back. The Beekeepers Group could then put in funds for someone to manage the rentals. A microscope will also be required. Discussion of a donation of a microscope from the island.
Enrico will send the Board information on the Soil Technician License for discussion at the next meeting.

4.
Farmers Market Report

The budget was presented. 


It was decided that market umbrellas will be purchased from Costco as they are sturdier than those at Walmart. Veronica will alter the budget.

Jayne Fogerty is a new member. Naomi has resigned from the FM Cttee.


The FM will have a full page ad in the visitdenmanisland.ca website at a cost of $100.  There will be weekly promotions in the Grapevine and on the Bulletin Board.


The Vendor Guidelines have been updated and include information on vendor responsibilities when serving high risk food products. 


Moosemeat and Marmalade will be aired on TV on May 7th. It was decided to hold an event at the Back Hall for a showing at the end of April. All vendors will be invited plus islanders. Hilary, the producer will bring her own copy and possibly the cuts that were made. Veronica to organize.  
5. Scholarship Program

Veronica will check the current program information sheet.

Kate has updated the information on the GPA website.

Kate will publicize it in the Grapevine and VT on the BB.

6. Pesticide Event – GPA Table

The event was not well attended. There was not much traffic to our table.

7. Bulletins to Members
Veronica suggested that Bulletin be sent in spring to tell members what the GPA has planned for the season. It was decided that a membership card be developed to give new members information about our programs, events, and website. 

It was decided that an email would be sent to members asking them to renew their memberships at Seedy Saturday or through the Abraxis mailbox. 
Kate will send the Board instructions on how to access the mailing list through the website.

Kate suggested that the GPA members should get a discount from Art Knapps like the Garden Club members do. Veronica to enquire.
8. Fundraiser – House and Garden Tour

It was decided that the GPA would not cater at this event it being a busy time of year for growers and producers.

9. Organization of GPA Events
It was decided that the events would be organize closer to their dates.
Next Meeting Thursday, April 18th at 4pm 
